
Dear Classmates of NMH’57, 
  
Did you ever imagine what it would be like to be sailing across a stormy ocean 
without a navigational chart? We have not… however, in some ways we are 
experiencing something similar these days of the Covid-19 pandemic. It is 
unprecedented in our lifetime. 
  
We, Darrell and Joyce, are known as collectors of your life stories as well as 
encouraging support for the school. But today we write to you to tell you we are 
thinking of you wherever you may be and hope that you are safe and well. 
  
Although anxiety and fear may permeate our daily activities, the strength of family 
and friends can remind us that when this siege is over, we will have had a time of 
creative and new thinking that has buoyed us through. This is significant for NMH 
where the students have left campus for spring break, not to return for the rest of the 
year. What a challenge for NMH to keep the spirit and the learning alive in the 
students scattered over the world. 
  
And the same is true for you and me. We spent two to four years together in 
Massachusetts in a protected (then described as confined) environment. Since then, 
we have traveled and moved to probably many corners of the world. 
  
You may wonder where other friends from our days together may be. Should you 
wish to contact them, we would be glad to send you an email address to connect with 
them. 
  
In addition, a class Zoom gathering is being explored. If you might be interested in 
joining such an endeavor, let us know. 
 
While looking ahead with NMH, keep in mind: 
 
*September 22-24, 2020, on the shores of Lake Winnipesaukee, NH! 
(contact Dave Williams, revdcwms@metrocast.net, Class President, for information) 
 
*June 2022 (first weekend), 65th reunion at NMH! 
(contact Steve Springer, natureboy0312@gmail.com, or Joyce Moore 
Arthur, joyoftraveling@gmail.com, 65th Reunion Co-chairs) 
 
Please know that we are hoping you and your loved ones maintain good health and 
are fiscally safe throughout the Covid-19 pandemic that we are experiencing and that 
all our fellow citizens will be sustained as we travel the rough seas of this siege. 
  
Coop      Joyce 
Darrell Cooper    Joyce Arthur 
infoall@maine.rr.com   joyoftraveling@gmail.com 


